McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 

Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High

Tuesday October 16, 2012
Board of Directors Present: Tom Patterson, David Quick, Krista Olson,  David Enerson Excused:  Jack Negaard
Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on September 11, 2012 were read and approved.  
Dam Repair Status:    The repair crew has completed getting the diverter in place, and the project is still on time.  Water levels will fluctuate as work proceeds.  The automatic levelers were removed from the bid, and the city will have to do the monitoring and adjusting of the gates manually.  Terra Engineering was the only one  who returned a bit out of 18 different groups that appeared at the initial bid announcement meeting.  Questions on the insurability of the repair work were discussed, and it was note that the handling of the project with the contractor is completely different this time.   
Commisioners up for Election:  Jack Negaard’s position as President and Krista Olson’s term as secretary are both up for election.  The positions are three year terms.  The floor was solicited for nominations, and no one responded.  
LakeBed Cutting:    A contract with Zblewski’s has been signed for work to be completed in November once the lakebed starts freezing.  The cost is $14,000 per week with an estimate of up to 4 weeks to do all cutting.  Homeowners are encouraged to remove plant material in their riparian area around their dock.  The city will be doing a special brush pickup for lake district residents, and homeowners should have their piles out by November 19th.  Piles should not be larger than 4’ x’4’ 8’, or contact the city for special pickup.  Homeowners are reminded that they shouldn’t leave cut plant material on the lakebed, or burn on the lakebed.  Once the permit from the DNR is approved in November driving on the lakebed will be permitted.  
Budget:  A review of the 2012-2013 proposed budget was completed by David Quick.  The Dam cost share is set to be at $129,0000, and there will be payments for the dam repair and the loan that make the upcoming year numbers quite different.  The loan was received on the books in the current year, which will result in ending balance of general fund and dam funds together totaling around 236,000.  For the upcoming year a cash flow out of 191,360 is planned due to payments on the dam, payments on the loan, and the brush cutting which will end up using some of the previously built up cash reserves.    In 2013 there are expected increased expenses for legal fees for the dam transfer, harvester payroll and gas to use the harvesters to pick up floating plant material, fish restocking, and an increase for cost of insurance.  The planned assessment rate being considered is $265 per parcel/homeowner.  It was also reminded that there will be the special assessment for the dam repair that will be $720 total split over three years at $240 per year.  Discussion was had on the budget, and general consensus was concern over keeping the reserves at two times the annual budget.  It was also noted that the 2010 invasives grant was still open, and would allow the Lake District to recoup up to $32,000 from the state on any invasives costs covered by the grant, but would not show up until the 2013-2014 budget in Fall 2013.  Questions were solicited from all members and included:  With fish restocking, is anything going to be done about the carp?  The board has been in discussion with the DNR on restocking to avoid a pioneer colony of carp to span without predators to keep the population in line.  What is the Dam Reserve Fund?  The Dam Reserve fund is to meet the cost share as outlined in the agreement with the city in the Schedule B maintenance agreement.  The Lake District may be financially responsible for 50% of up to 20,000 in repair costs which would be $10,000.  After discussion there were not any major items requested to be reviewed or changed in the budget.   
Annual Meeting :    The annual meeting is scheduled for  Wednesday October 24th, at 6 pm.  There are no meetings planned for regular meetings until need arises.
Meeting Adjourned 7:25 pm.  Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary.  
